
 
 

 
Public Notice 

 
Cameco Corporation Key Lake Extension  

Public Comments Invited 
 
  

Cameco Corporation is proposing to expand the storage capacity of the Dielmann Tailings Management Facility 
at Key Lake and increase the mill’s throughput capacity.  The project is subject to an environmental assessment 
under both The Environmental Assessment Act (Saskatchewan) and the Canadian Environmental Assessment 
Act.   
 
Cameco will be asked to consider that the project impacts may adversely affect Aboriginal and Treaty rights and 
the company may contact Aboriginal communities for their views.  Aboriginal communities are encouraged to 
cooperate with Cameco in considering potential impacts and may contact the Ministry of Environment directly to 
provide information or express concerns.  This information will be used by the ministry to implement its duty to 
consult obligations.  
 
A draft project-specific guidelines scoping document has been prepared to assist Cameco with the 
environmental impact assessment. 
 
The public is invited to comment on the document, which incorporates federal and provincial environmental 
assessment requirements and identifies the key issues and studies to be addressed in an environmental impact 
statement.  All comments will be reviewed by provincial and federal regulators and will be considered public as 
part of the project file. 
  
Interested individuals may view the document at First Nations, Métis Nation-Saskatchewan and northern 
community offices in the Athabasca region. 
 
Documentation relating to the proposed project is available at the Ministry of Environment’s website at 
www.environment.gov.sk.ca (Programs and Services/Environmental Assessment/Notices/Section 10-2010-002) 
or on the Canadian Environmental Assessment Registry website at www.ceaa.gc.ca (reference number: 10-01-
55518) or through the contact listed below. 
 
To ensure consideration, written comments should be submitted to Lynn Kelley or Nicole Frigault at the 
addresses below by April 2, 2011. 
 
 
For information or to submit comments, contact: 
 
Nicole Frigault       Lynn Kelley 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission   Saskatchewan Ministry of Environment  
P.O. Box 1046, Station B    3211 Albert Street  
OTTAWA, ONT K1P 5S9    REGINA, SK  S4S 5W6 
Phone: (613) 995-7948     Phone: (306) 787-7147 
Fax: (613) 995-5086     Fax: (306) 787-0930 
Email: ea@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca     Email: lynn.kelley@gov.sk.ca 
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